MINUTES OF THE BESTHORPE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 12TH JULY 2021 AT ALL SAINTS CHURCH BUNWELL ROAD AT 7.00PM
Present.  Cllrs Mr A Watling – Chairman, Mr J Trounce. Mr Nigel Bushell. Mrs J Morter. And Mr J M Watling – Parish Clerk.

Apologies. Mr D Peck.

Declaration of Interest of Items on Agenda.  No Declarations.

Minutes of the AGM of 17th May 2021. Proposed and seconded and agreed with 3 for and Cllr Trounce abstaining as he did not attend the meeting.

Matters arising from the minutes. No matters arising.

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting of 17th May 2021. Proposed and seconded and agreed with 3 for and Cllr Trounce abstaining.

Matters arising from the minutes. No matters arising.

Approval of Accounts  Payable and Budgetary Analysis. Proposed and seconded and agreed unanimously that all cheques on July cheque list be paid.

Planning Applications. 3PL/2021/0718/HOU. Heron Farm Cottage. Bunwell Road. Detached Single Annexe. 3PL/2021/0180/VAR.  Rook Lea. Silver Street. Variation of Cond 2 on Planning Application 3pl/2021/0180/HOU To alter design to allow attic storage. 3PL/2021/0785/F  Owl Barn, Norwich Road. Proposed Workshop and increased Storage Space. 3PL/2021/0980/F.  Dunroamin. Norwich Rd. Conversion and extension of Garage to form ancillary accommodation for family member use only to main dwelling as Daughters annexe. These four applications were proposed and agreed unanimously with No Objection. 3PL/2021/0997/F.  Flaxton Farm Bunwell Road. Proposed and seconded and agreed unanimously No Objection but Parish Clerk to note on Breckland Comments the history of road flooding at this location.
Parking in Silver Street. A resident had complained about the junction of Silver Street and Mill Lane which had cars parked and made problems for people turning into Mill Lane. The matter had been referred to Attleborough Town Council, NCC Highways and Norfolk Constabulary by the resident who in turn was referred to Parish Council. After a full discussion by cllrs it was agreed that there was very little the Parish Council could do to alleviate the concerns of the residents as it does not have any statutory powers for the problem It was suggested that perhaps a flashing speed sign in Mill Lane would help.
50/50 Parish Partnership Scheme. Cllr Watling to give details of precise location in Mill Lane for a Flashing Speed Sign. Parish Clerk to contact Westcotec Ltd to arrange for a quotation for the sign. Item to be put on September agenda.

Chairman’s  Report. Cllr Watling said that in the past new planning applications were allocated to individual councillors. This enabled them to go to the applicant and neighbours to talk to them and look at the site and then report back to all cllrs on the application. It was agreed that the Parish Council would revert to this system for a trial period.  Cllr Watling then raised the matter of the pathway over the A11 junction in Norwich Road which was considerably overgrown and needed to be cut back. Cllr Watling said he would contact Highways on the matter to ask for it to be cut back so people could walk on the grass verge.

Parish Cllrs Reports. No reports.

Parish Clerk’s Report.  Nothing to report.

Confirm Date & Time of Next Meeting. Monday 6th September 2021 at All Saints Church. Bunwell Road. At 7.00pm.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.55pm
